PENNSYLVANIA

PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

Harrisburg, PA. 17105-3265








Public Meeting held October 9, 2008 

Commissioners Present:

James H. Cawley, Chairman

Tyrone J. Christy, Vice Chairman

Robert F. Powelson, Commissioner
Kim Pizzingrilli, Commissioner

Wayne E. Gardner, Commissioner

Request for Approval of Appointment of 

Docket No. M-00031715F0003
Reverend John J. Ryan to the Board of

Directors of the PPL Sustainable Energy

Fund of Central Eastern Pennsylvania

ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:

Before the Commission is a letter petition of the PPL Sustainable Energy

Fund of Central Eastern Pennsylvania (“SEF”) filed on September 5, 2008 for approval of an appointment to its Board of Directors.  This approval is required under the PPL Company restructuring settlement. Application of Pennsylvania Power & Light Company for Approval of its Restructuring Plan Under Section 2806 of the Public Utility Code, et al, Docket No. R-00973954 (Opinion and Order entered August 27, 1998). Commission approval of the proposed directors is also required by SEF’s governing bylaws. PP&L Inc. Sustainable Energy Fund By-laws, Docket No. R-00973954 (Order entered June 2, 2000). 

In addition to this appointment, there currently exist two vacancies on the SEF Board, and the Board continues to interview for those directorships. 

The SEF unanimously voted to approve Reverend Ryan at its Board meeting of July 1, 2008. 


Reverend Ryan is currently the Director of the William G. McGowan School of Business at Kings College. Reverend Ryan has a Ph.D. in Business Administration from Temple University, and has broad experience in business, theology, and environmental matters. 


SEF‘s Board and staff, in conjunction with its consultant, Menapace Business Consulting, conducted a lengthy search process for qualified board members. In all cases, the search process was conducted in conformity to SEF’s bylaws, as amended, and as approved by the Commission. Indeed, fourteen people who expressed an interest in the positions were interviewed by SEF’s consultant, and after the pool was reduced, six were interviewed by SEF’s Board of Directors. 


Based on a review of all relevant information, we find that this nominee is well-qualified to serve on the SEF’s Board of Directors and is thereby approved; 
THEREFORE, 

IT IS ORDERED:
1. 
That the nomination of Reverend John J. Ryan to the PPL Sustainable Energy Fund is approved.

2. 
That a copy of this order be served on the PPL Sustainable Energy Fund and Reverend Ryan.

BY THE COMMISSION,

         James J. McNulty,

                                                     Secretary

(SEAL)

ORDER ADOPTED:  October 9, 2008
ORDER ENTERED:  


